NEIGHBORNOOD WATCH

For those of you that are new to our Ridgeline Homes Community | would like to start by
saying, WELCOME!!!

I am sure that you have noticed the “Neighborhood Watch” signs posted within our com-
munity. We have been part of the Madera County “Neighborhood Watch” program for the
past several years now.

Even though we have had very little crime take place within our community, it is still im-
portant to watch out for one another and this is where “Neighborhood Watch” is involved.

For new comers to Ridgeline Homes and for those that have been a part of our communi-
ty for many years, it is important to get to know your neighbors. A great way to get to know
your neighbors and your Board of Directors is to attend our Monthly Homeowners Meetings
and our Annual Community Barbeque which usually takes place in late September or early
October. If all else fails, knock on your neighbor’s door and introduce yourself.

Looking out for your neighbors best interest is the way that “Neighborhood Watch” works
best.

There are many things that you can do to help protect your homes while you are away,
but the best way to protect your home is to have a neighbor or friend paying attention to
what is going on in and around your home and taking action as necessary.

We have had the Madera County Sheriff's Department come to Ridgeline to explain how
“Neighborhood Watch” works and how YOU can reduce crime.

Our “Neighborhood Watch” committee is made up of Chuck and Diane Emrick who over-
see our “Neighborhood Watch” program, keep in touch with Madera County and are the
Street Captains for Saddieback Road (West) - Big Pine Trail and Foxboro Court, Larry and
Judy Capsel who are the Street Captains for Smoke Tree Trail, Sue Ridenour who is Street

Captain for Saddleback Road (East) and Donna Wolfe who is Street Captain for Road 222
(West).

Anyone seeing any suspicious activity in our community should call the Sheriff's Depart-
ment as your first step, next would be to contact your closest Street Captain or a Board of
Director Member and call our Property Manager Jarrett Sagouspe with Sagouspe Management, Inc.

If you would like to become a Street Captain or get involved with “Neighborhood Watch” in
any way, contact Chuck or Diane Emrick at (559) 907-6857
OTHER CONTACT PHONE NUMBERS

SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT (559) 642-3201 Larry and Judy Capsel (559) 642-3056,
Sue Ridenour (559) 683-4728, Donna Wolfe (559) 641-5947



